
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, March 5th, 2013.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member
Mr. Jim Creighton, Board Member  


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning  



*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF FEBRUARY 5, 2013
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to accept the minutes.
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated before we begin tonight’s agenda, I’d like to make a couple of announcements: first that Tom Bianchi has been appointed the new Vice Chairperson of the Board.  Many of you know that Tom is a longstanding member of this committee and prior to his service here, he was the Chairperson of the Zoning Board of Appeals.  We just want to say congratulations to Tom in your new role.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated thank you very much Madame Chairperson.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated second announcement is that we have someone to fill the vacancy left by John Bernard; Jim Creighton who also is a long term member here, not on this Board but in terms of his service to the Town.  Jim is an attorney working in matters of professional attorney malpractice, labor law and insurance matters.  He also coordinates the continuing education for attorneys and insurance professionals in several states and has extensive experience in settlements, mediation and risk management.  Jim, who is the immediate past Chairman of the Town of Cortlandt Parks Recreation and Conservation Advisory Committee has served this Town for 16 years.  In addition to the many developments his Board has reviewed, Jim can also include his membership on a number of Town Committees including the 2000 Master Plan, the Hollowbrook Golf Course, the Montrose Sports Center Concept Committees and more recently the Hanover Estates charrette.  There are additional number of things he’s done other than for the Town but we find that he has some experience also in working with matters concerning dams and infrastructure for them and maintenance, water pollution, and storm impact mitigation so there are a large skill set that he brings to the Board and we’re very, very happy to have him here.  On behalf of the members of the Board, Jim, we want to congratulate you to this newest position and we certainly hope that you will find your tenure here as rewarding as it probably will be challenging.  Congratulations.  Welcome aboard.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated thank you Madame Chairman.



*



*



*
RESOLUTION

PB 23-08    a.
Application of John P. Alfonzetti, P.E., for the property of Angelo Cipriano, for Final Plat approval for a 4 lot major subdivision of 9.25 acres of property located at the end of Joseph Wallace Drive as shown on a Final Plat entitled “Subdivision Plat for Mountain View Estates” prepared by John Muldoon, PLS, latest revision dated December 21, 2012 and on an 8 page set of drawings entitled “Integrated Plat Plan” prepared by John Alfonzetti, P.E latest revision dated December 3, 2012.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have a Resolution: Resolution 8-13 Mr. Daly?
Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we approve Resolution 8-13 in favor of granting this application of Final Plat.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE
PB 23-03    a.
Letter dated January 16, 2013 from Bruce Fulgum requesting Planning Board approval for a raised deck at Fulgum’s Restaurant & Bar located at 2151 Albany Post Road.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you need to address the Board in any way?
Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded no, just been talking with Chris, Chris said the Board had some questions on my application for the raised deck for Fulgum’s in Montrose.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so, members of the Board, if you have any questions or perhaps you want to raise them at this point.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I was wondering there would be a dual access to this proposed deck both from the front stairs and from the interior dining area but for handicapped they would have to come up your side ramp into the main part of the building and then out through the dining room, or would they have access also from the top of the staircase?
Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded at the top of the staircase we made an allowance for a gate that is the same elevation as the first floor and as the top step of the existing stairs.  If you notice on the drawing at the top of the stairs…

Mr. Robert Foley asked matching elevation?

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded yes right where the matching elevation is there there’s sufficient room for wheelchair access.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Bruce, you mentioned that it is at the same elevation and you could get in but your preference was to send people in through the restaurant to then get out to the deck?

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded it’s easier just for control and for purposes of waitresses seeing who’s coming and going but we would like to make an allowance for handicapped people because – it would still be a little bit difficult getting in the front door obviously with the wheelchair and everything so we would like to have an allowance for an opening there so the wheelchair could have access.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked this more or less formalizes your dining area and increases it – I know you had people sitting out there before, even before you had a wood deck but is there any effect on parking in result of adding this area to a formal dining area because you’re going to increase your patronage and there’ll be more cars possibly and I’m not sure what the situation is with parking at the present.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded again, it would not have an impact on parking and it would be the same number of tables that currently exist in the front patio area.

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded with the front patio I think it’ll be – the seating will be the same, basically, as it is on the patio as it would be on the raised deck.  I’m not sure if I’m answering your question but it would approximately be the same.  There wouldn’t be any difference in the amount of people as opposed to the patio that’s there now.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and your existing wall stays on the frontage and the deck ends before the wall?

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded yes.  It’ll be set back and the wall will be, obviously – I think the wall’s 35 inches high.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked then the wall will just be hiding the footings for the deck?  And the elevations, the people passing by would basically see the base of the deck and then whatever railing is above it?

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded yes, the wall -- it’ll be esthetically pleasing where the wall will hide most of the footings and with the allowance of the Planning Board we would address any issue that’s remaining between the existing level and the top of the wall.

Mr. Robert Foley asked there’s no sidewalk in front of the wall right, just a bit of green between the curb and the wall?

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded there’s a curb there.  There’s a concrete curb that the state has put in just about all of the commercial buildings up and down the road…

Mr. Robert Foley asked there’s no sidewalk…

Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded no there’s not.  The sidewalk’s on the other side of the street.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and the awning will go straight out to the end of the deck, it appears, just to the point where the deck ends?
Mr. Bruce Fulgum responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions or concerns?

Mr. Jim Creighton asked does this require any Zoning Board approvals?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, he will be going before the Zoning Board at their meeting I believe next week or the week after and based on the discussion at the work session for purposes of coordinated review you’re going to refer this back.  He’ll get some guidance from the Zoning Board at their March meeting.  He’ll come back to you in April with the report from the Zoning Board that they’re going to issue the Variances then you could conceivably approve it in April and then the Zoning Board would approve it later in April.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked is it Architectural Review?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s been sent to Architectural Review but I haven’t gotten comments back from them yet.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked any other comments?  I make a motion to refer the matter to the Zoning Board of Appeals and also for a referral to the CAAC.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Bruce Fulgum stated thank you very much.
PB 21-05    b.
Letter dated February 15, 2013 from Jesse Stackhouse requesting the 11th ninety-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Hillside Estates subdivision located on Locust Avenue.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion we approve Resolution 9-13 for this 11th 90-day extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 5-08      c.
Letter dated February 18, 2013 from Barbara Montes requesting the 3rd 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Radio Estates Subdivision located at the end of Radio Terrace.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I’ll move that we adopt Resolution #10-13 granting this extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 18          d.
Letter dated February 19, 2013 from Dana Capobianco requesting Planning Board Approval of a change of use from retail to a physical fitness facility and an art gallery at Toddville Plaza located at 2141 Crompond Road (Route 202).

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we approve the change of use by motion.
Seconded.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked wasn’t the AARC supposed to weigh in on this?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded the AARC will weigh in on the signage, and the signage as I’ve discussed with the applicant is one of the central issues and that’s what I put up.  There’s some concern about the square shapes of where the applicant and the owner of the building say the signs are going to go and the fact that the building is under renovation now and the elevation doesn’t seem to match that so we’ve asked the architect to provide us a sign plan to clearly delineate where the signs are going to go.

Mr. Dana Capobianco stated these are farther along as of today.  Today, I did see the actual spaces where the signs are going to go.  They’re farther along with the building and they are looking correct in the 2’ x 10’ dimensions, but again, those dimensions do look off.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so both the location of the proposed signage and then the design of the signage is subject to the recommendations of the AARC.  What typically happens is we’ll work something out and the worse case if it can’t be worked out it would come back to you.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but you approve the signs ultimately?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked this is just for clarity we are going to approve this by motion subject to the review of the Architectural review report, okay?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so practically speaking your issue of moving into the tenant spaces and the change of use is fine it’s just the signage still needs to be signed off on.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated ultimately the staff approves signage so they’ll get the input from the AARC.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated exactly.  

With all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW)
PB 1-13      a.
Application of Yeshiva Ohr Hameir for a renewal of a Special Permit for a University, College or Seminary for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road as described in a letter dated January 10, 2013 from David Steinmetz, Esq. and as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Ciarcia Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated July 25, 2012 (see prior PB 7-09).
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing.  If there are any members of the public here who wish to make comments on their application for a renewal of a Special Permit now is your opportunity to come forward and make whatever observations or comments you wish.  When you reach the podium, please identify yourself and your address.
Mr. Joel Benedict stated Lakeview Avenue West.  Just a couple of questions: the term of this renewal is 3 years again?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded we’re planning to do it for 3 yes.

Mr. John Klarl responded it’s to be decided tonight.

Mr. Joel Benedict asked how does this coordinate with Resolution 18-12 with the sewers?  It said something in here about “the plan shall be valid for 12 months renewable every year.”  Are these going to be coordinated into one or are they two separate…

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded they are two separate things.

Mr. Joel Benedict asked so as far as the sewers moving ahead we’d have to…

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded that would come under another…

Mr. Joel Benedict stated in July.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the approval is good for one year.  Any Site Plan Approval, which is with respect to the sewers, so in July of 2013 if the Chairperson hasn’t signed the Site Plan then they would have to come back in 2013 for a time extension.

Mr. Joel Benedict asked the reports you get from the Board of Health, are they specific or anything?  I guess what I’d like to know was the status of some of the fines that have been levied by the Board of Health whether they’ve been paid, whether they’ve been waived or if they’re still open.  I don’t believe you get anything in your file.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded no I don’t.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated anything detailed as far as the fines.  I think you just get a little letter they say “we’ve had no complaints.”
Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes.

Mr. Joel Benedict asked but I’d like to know if there’s still any outstanding fines with the Board.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I don’t know that but I don’t know whether staff does either.  Do you know whether they have outstanding fines…
Mr. Ed Vergano responded I’m not aware of anything right now.  We could certainly look into it.

Mr. Joel Benedict stated that’s all my questions tonight.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated there’s been several inspections as you may know and they haven’t found anything.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other comments, observations, concerns?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked are we closing the public hearing?
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there would be a comment period on this that would be – what is it, 15 days at this point?

Mr. John Klarl agreed.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so there would be an opportunity for perhaps the viewing audience if there were some concerns to address them.  You have a period from tonight up until 15 days to get your comments or concerns into staff.

Mr. John Klarl stated written comments.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated written, yes, obviously.  We’re closing the public hearing tonight.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public and to make a decision at the next meeting.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated prepare a Resolution.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated prepare a Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you’re going to be preparing a Resolution for…

Seconded.

Mr. Dan Richmond stated I’m with the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz.  David Steinmetz apologizes he can’t be here this evening.  He had a funeral to attend.  Just briefly, I do want to be clear; there are no outstanding violations on the Yeshiva.  That’s been resolved a long time ago.

Mr. John Klarl asked no county violations?

Mr. Dan Richmond responded nothing.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so no violation, no fees, no fines, etc, right?

Mr. Dan Richmond responded we’ve paid the fines a long time ago, yes.  It’s all done.  The question did come up about the Permit time, the Special Permit; the Yeshiva believes that we should be allowed to have a longer time period.  It makes it sounder for our planning basis.  I don’t think there’s a need for the Yeshiva to come back every 3 years.  Again, you always have the power if there’s a major violation, to call the Yeshiva back in between the periods but we think that repeatedly having the Yeshiva come before your Board interferes with its financing, interferes with its function as an institution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we understand your point-of-view but I think it was the determination of the Board that we would continue, at least for this time around, for a 3 year period so we are pretty much in agreement, in consensus on that particular matter. 

Mr. Dan Richmond stated thank you.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I have a question for staff while we’re on the subject; you mentioned that the sewer application will be a different application than this one when they come back to request approval for that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded well they have approval to build their new dormitory – well, they have conditional approval for all Site Plan issues; buildings on the site, landscaping on site and the sewer.  Technically, they’re working with Ed’s office on technical details about the sewer.  If they pay the fees and meet all the conditions then they could get the Chairperson to sign the Site Plan and then they will start.  If July comes and they haven’t met all the conditions then they would come back and request a year-long time extension.

Mr. Dan Richmond stated it’s our hope – just this week, we submitted plans that we hope are the final sewer plans, if those could be approved by the Town this month we’re hopeful that the county would approve those by April and we can put this out to bid by May and start construction shortly by the summer, before then.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked but there’s no further action by this Board if everything falls into place in terms of timing…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I just ask a quick question since you’re there; what is the timeframe for construction if you begin in June?

Mr. Dan Richmond responded I guess we’re anticipating we would begin, if this all falls into place, again if we get Town approval in the next couple of weeks or this month then we would hope to start construction by June and hope to have it done by the end of the year.  We would push it aggressively to have it done by the end of the year.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so between June and December you’d get it done?

Mr. Dan Richmond responded yes.

With all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. John Klarl stated we’ll have a Resolution next time.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just for the record, there will be no one from the applicant at the next meeting, correct?  Just so you have to approve a Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re pretty much cleared up what we needed to tonight so that shouldn’t be a problem.  Very good thank you.


*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 

PB 2-12      a.
Application of Toll Brothers Inc., as contract vendee for the property of RPA Associates, LLP for Preliminary and Final Plat Approval for changes to Section III and Section IV of the Valeria Subdivision for an amendment to approved Lots 25-35, 44-49, 97-99, 119-122 and 139-147 (a 
total of 33 of the 147 approved lots) and for approval of revised architecture as shown on a 42 page set of drawings entitled “Valeria” prepared by Joseph Riina, P.E dated December 2012 (see prior PB 7-10)

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated I’m the Vice President of Toll Brothers, also with me tonight is Rick O’Rourke from the law firm of Keane and Beane.  We’re here tonight to further the discussion and our application requesting that also a public hearing be scheduled for April 2nd meeting if possible.  Just to give you a brief synopsis of where we are and how we got here.  We’re seeking to modify the approved plan in order to accommodate as many first floor master bedroom units as possible.  Given the location of the property, the existing residents of the property, the bedroom restriction associated with the approval we feel that this is critical in order to effectively market the property.  In doing so and to that end we’ve converted 46 units in order to accommodate first floor master bedrooms.  That increases the number of units that could accommodate first floor master bedrooms from 62 on the approved plan set to just right around 115 to 117.  We’ve maintained the same number of units at 147, again if we maintain the bedroom restriction at two bedrooms per unit; there’s a net decrease in the overall site disturbance of just over a third of an acre, net decrease in the steep slope disturbance of just over a third of an acre, a net decrease in the impervious area of about 0.14 acres and net increase in the number of trees that are going to be preserved on the site.  We’ve also are in receipt of a comment letter from the Planning Engineering Department dated January 17th that we’ve submitted responses to.  In addition we have been in front of the Architectural Advisory Council presenting what we feel is a product that has evolved fairly significantly from our initial application and a big part of that had to do with the feedback that we got from the residents of Valeria.  A couple of items that were addressed from our initial application is again we’ve integrated hearty plank back into the product versus the vinyl siding, that was approved.  We’ve gone with all earth tone colors as was previously approved.  We significantly increased the amount of stone facing than our initial application and what was previously approved and we’ve also respected and provided basement floor plans that did show showers in lieu of tubs in any bathrooms that were to be finished in basement areas.  The one item that is not reflected on these drawings which will be included on the submittal set in preparation for the anticipated public hearing are the windows.  It was a point of discussion at our work session last week and we heard the residents loud and clear and the windows will be modified to be earth tone on the exterior and that will be, again, reflected in our subsequent submittal.  With that said, we are here tonight asking the Board to schedule a public hearing for the April 2nd meeting in order for us to advance our application.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you very much.  Are there any questions or concerns?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked so on the window issue, have you already priced out the difference in price for you?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded we’ve gotten to a point now where we – the bigger issue for us was that we weren’t going to be stuck again with the single source for the windows.  We’ve now got ourselves where we are comfortable that there are a handful of solutions that we can go with; varying types of products everything from vinyl all the way up through Anderson wood windows and we’re in the process of doing that but as far as how that will be shown on the next 3 elevations, we’re at a point now where we’re just narrowing down colors.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked but the quality of the windows will be the same as if you had done what you were planning originally with the white ones?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded we originally planned a vinyl window but as far as the colored products go the vinyl window would be the most economical all the way up through Anderson double-hung split finish wood windows which we’re also looking at as well.  We have to balance out the integrity of our product versus what is economically feasible for the market that we’re looking to sell our products to.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so wood windows are still in the mix then?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded possibly, yes.  As far as our comfortability with products, it’s definitely what we’re most comfortable with, we use Anderson windows in a lot of our products – Anderson also makes a composite window that we’re looking at also but we also have vinyl windows that we use that are, again, through Anderson and we use colored vinyl windows in a lot of other jobs around the country.  The issue there is that color is consistent through so you really have to balance out on what you think the interior of the unit is going to look like, but as far as the exterior, we’re very comfortable saying that we can address the concerns of the residents and that will be reflected on our next submittal to the Board.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well, the Architectural Review Council was very clear in stating that it didn’t think that the quality of the windows should be compromised at all.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded absolutely.  We have to sell the product.  We have to warranty the product.  We’re not a company that is going to shoot ourselves in the foot for problems down the road.  Whatever product we ultimately end up using it’s going to be well vetted and it’s going to be something that we are willing to stand behind. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked just for clarity, the panes, the dividers, I’m not sure what you call them on the windows; will they match the existing sash colors?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded the grills?  Yes they will.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked so whatever color you pick will be the same throughout?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded yes, and if it’s a split tone window the exterior of that grill will be the same as the exterior of the window frame and the interior will be the same as the interior of the window frame.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you have anything that you wanted to say?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, just the applicant needs to get us the Plat in enough time for us to advertise in the paper but we’ve discussed that.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded we were using a target date of the 15th, is that…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes for it to be in my physical possession I would just need to make sure that the drawing dates and references are into me a little bit earlier.  If a five-page Plat prepared by such and such just so I can advertise it.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded okay, will do.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we set a public hearing for April 2nd on this application.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS 

PB 3-13      a.
Application of Naeem Khalid & Shelia Naqui for Preliminary Plat approval and a Tree Removal permit for a 4 lot major subdivision of 26.45 acres for property located on the north side of Furnace Dock Road approximately 800 feet east of Furnace Brook Road as shown on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Preliminary Subdivision prepared for Khalid & Naqui” prepared by Putnam Engineering, PLLC latest revision dated February 19, 2013 (see prior PB’s 1-94 & 27-96)

Mr. Paul Lynch stated from Putnam Engineering.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a new application and we have a little information on it and got some more on it tonight.  We haven’t had a chance to read but you might want to sort of talk about this application; what you’re doing, why you’re doing it, etc.

Mr. Paul Lynch responded Mr. Khalid and Mrs. Naqui purchased the property several years ago.  There were actually two residential units on the property.  The main house had burned down I think somewhere around 2007 or 2008 and we’re going to go to rebuild the main house and they were told that they couldn’t rebuild the house that they had to subdivide the property.  So, that started the process where they decided to subdivide and do the economic conditions that started to unveil themselves.  They decided to see if they can get a couple of additional lots.  What we proposed was a 4-lot subdivision; 3 fronting right on Furnace Dock Road and then the balance of the property which also fronts on Furnace Dock Road, but the balance of the property being the larger 22 plus acre lot.  There’s a large pond.  A lot of wetlands, upper area and we tried to make basically -- the large lot is, in our opinion, the most you’re going to get out of the property.  You’re not going to be able to further subdivide it because the soil tests don’t allow for an additional septic system to support any more lots on that location.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you received in your packets – this case has been around for a long, not this case but staff has been discussing the property for quite some time.  The wetlands were flagged years ago, there was a preliminary tree investigation done which is,  at least the way we’d like to have it done, the trees were at least generally located before the subdivision was laid out, so you got that.  I decided not to give that to you until there was a case that’s why it’s so old and you’re just seeing it now.  We will still need to get Town arborists involved for the specific tree removals that are caused by this plan.  And we’ll do the review memo and a little bit more research but it appears that there are no wetland permit issues and no steep slope issues.

Mr. Paul Lynch responded correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you will be in further contact with the staff but tonight we’re going to refer this back and then there’ll be conversations and a memo and eventually you’ll get back here.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked there are no buffer issues as well because I can’t tell on this map if there’s any infringement on a buffer with that long road going to lot #3.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we’ll confirm that but I think the applicant’s position is there are no impacts to the buffer or the wetland. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’ll tell you right off, we’ll talk about this more as the case is discussed but the house on lot #3 has a very long – I don’t know how many; do you know how many feet that driveway is?

Mr. Paul Lynch responded not at the top of my head, no.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated it’s a very long, convoluted driveway.  It seems to go around the septic system I guess is one reason why it’s so long but that’s just an issue that I have.  I guess I just mention it for what it’s worth right now.

Mr. Paul Lynch responded we can relocate the house to shorten the driveway.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we’ll discuss that more as time goes on.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked does the applicant and will the applicant continue to own the dam on the property and what’s the status of the dam?

Mr. Paul Lynch responded yes, the dam is located on lot #3 which is the larger of the 4 lots.  They own the dam and it comes part-and-parcel with that property.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked have there been any improvements or inspections on the dam since I think 2007 is when the DEC has the last date?

Mr. Paul Lynch responded that was the last inspection.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked and the applicant’s aware of all the new dam regulations or has looked into them or will?

Mr. Paul Lynch responded I have informed of what’s going on.  I don’t know if they heard me.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but we’ll note that in the review memo.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move to refer this matter back to staff for review. 
Seconded.
Mr. Sal Altavilla asked can I make a comment – am I allowed to make a comment in regards – a very shortened…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are you connected with this in any way?

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded I’m Vice President of the Furnace Brook Property Owner’s Association and my concern and the Board’s concern.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we don’t normally do this but you may get up and identify yourself and then make your statement.

Mr. Sal Altavilla stated I live at 63 Furnace Brook Drive in Cortlandt Manor.  The Board of the Property Owner’s Association met with Supervisor Puglisi and Ed Vergano a few months ago.  We were there to discuss our pond and at that time we raised our concern about the dam which is located right here and our homes, my home and a few neighbor’s homes approximately 220 feet from that dam itself.  During storms, and I’m not talking hurricanes, during storms, Ed Vergano will attest to the fact that water coming over that dam floods out Furnace Brook Drive, the road is impassible, we can’t get into our driveways, we can’t get in our homes or out of our homes because of the water flooding over the dam.  We brought that to Ed’s attention and Linda’s attention and Linda suggested that we bring it up to the Planning Board and suggest that perhaps that a permit for something like this should look into the dam itself.  Before a permit be granted the dam be inspected again and see if it’s safe, possibly have that pond dredged or that dam eliminated.  My home is 220 feet from that dam.  That dam is 130 feet long and 17 feet high and just another 30 seconds, I just want to read something from the New York State Inventory of Dams.  This is a considered a code A hazard.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked you mean that dam that you’re talking about?  The dam on that property?

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded that dam I’m talking about.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated that would be the least of the 3 categories.

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded that’s correct.  It’s considered a class A.  “A dam failure is unlikely to result in damage to anything more than isolated or unoccupied buildings.”  We’re 220 feet from that.  My neighbor’s 170 feet from that.  We have a total of 10 family members and 3 houses.  “Undeveloped lands, minor roads, such as town county roads is unlikely to result in interruption or important utilities and so on and so forth – unlikely to pose a threat of personal injury, substantial economic loss or environmental damage.”  If you took a look at this dam and you saw where our homes are and you’ve there – and I’ve lived there for 31 years, I don’t know how many times we couldn’t get into our house.  So, please, I’d like the Board to just consider that before they grant the permit.  Maybe something could be done with this dam.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked now I want to ask you this; over this course of time that you’ve had this problem, I assume you’ve had it all these years; did anyone ever take pictures or video of some of the waters cascading over or whatever?

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded Madame Chairman I thought of that before I came here.  I think I might have some.  I don’t know how long this process takes place to get approval but the next heavy rainstorm I can assure you we will have pictures of what it looks like and Ed Vergano can attest to the fact that the Town comes and puts road blocks up so that we cannot go across the road.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated the other piece is you might want to get in touch with the New State DEC who controls the permitting for those dams.  I don’t know if this Board has much in the way of approving the dam but the DEC certainly would be the one who would address your concerns and we will address the subdivision. 

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded we will do that.  But again, I point out our homes are right here.  This is the dam so I’ve lived with it for 31 years.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we appreciate your concern and certainly the Board will take a look at it, as Mr. Creighton who has a fair amount of expertise regarding dams and infrastructure of dams, has just said.  There’s very little that the Board itself can do regarding this but certainly if we bring in the third party and you have materials that can substantiate some of what you say we’ll be happy to do whatever we can to help relieve you of your problems.  I think people should be able to get into and out of their homes.  I think that’s…

Mr. John Klarl stated without a canoe.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated without a canoe right.

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded thank you very much.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so your street is kind of catty-corner across from Inwood Lane on the west side…

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded well, Furnace Brook Drive is a semi circle so one side opens up this side opens up right across from Pine Lake, the other side opens up to Inwood Lane.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I’ve seen it during hurricane Floyd or even after that, I’ve seen the inundation, at least from Furnace Dock Road looking down.

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded you couldn’t get through.  Besides the trees, you couldn’t get through because of the water. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked that dam, is that viewable from Furnace Dock Road?

Mr. Sal Altavilla responded yes it is absolutely is, in the middle of summer not so easily.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we should do a site visit if appropriate.
Mr. Ed Vergano stated just for the record, we have met with the applicant a few times and I made a point to bring the attention that the discharge from the dam has to be looked at very carefully.  They understood what I was saying and that will be mentioned, of course, in our review memo.  I will be in touch with the State.  The State is going to be looked at very carefully during this application.

Mr. Sal Altavilla asked would it be possible to ask for correspondence to be directed to me also?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded again, you can FOIL that stream of information.  We’ll work with you.  These documents are available to the public.

Mr. Sal Altavilla stated again, thank you very, very much.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn.

So moved.



*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, MARCH 5, 2013
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